




•   The contract must contain an undertaking that one  
     or more of the parties will do (or not do)
     something for the third-party’s benefit. 

•   The person (or class of persons) whom the parties 
     intend should be able to enforce the right must be 
     identifiable from the contract – either by being 
     named or described in it.

•   The contracting parties must have intended the 
     third-party to be able to enforce the undertaking.

Can third-party rights be excluded?

Yes. Usually contracting parties will know if they 
intend to confer a benefit on a third party and will 
word their contract appropriately if they do. No third 
party right will arise unless the three conditions above 
are met.

But if the contracting parties definitely do not want 
any third party rights to arise under their contract, a 
belt and braces approach is to add a one line clause 
which expressly excludes third party rights. 

Can contracting parties amend the 
rights of third parties?

Yes. Unlike the old Scottish regime for third party 
rights, the new rules allow parties to amend or even 
revoke a third party right. 

However, there are provisions to protect third parties 
from having their rights changed or modified in 
certain situations without their consent. Where the 
parties to the contract wish to retain flexibility and 
control, they will need to add wording to the contract 
to ensure that those default protections do not apply. 
The Scottish position on this differs from England.  
Wording in English law contracts regarding variation 
or cancellation of third party rights will not
necessarily achieve the same effect under Scots law.  

What should I be doing to prepare?

It is important to review your template contracts to 
ensure that they are drafted to reflect the new Act.  
You might want all your templates to exclude the Act, 
or (conversely) to rely on it to create third party rights. 
Or you may prefer to include optional wording
covering both scenarios. 

You might also want to review some of your existing 
contracts to identify whether any of them should be 
amended to apply the new Act.
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